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Melissa Thurman

From: Susan Bassi <gilroybassi@gmail.com>
Sent: Thursday, June 13, 2024 5:34 PM
To: City Council; Public Comment; Jolie Houston; Melissa Thurman
Subject: Furhter Production and add to Public Comment for Next Council Meeting
Attachments: PDF Los Altos Public Comment and Further Production 6.13.2024.pdf

Attached please find our 24 hour further production demand. Please let me know if you have 
further questions. We request this document be placed in public comment in response to the 
public statements made by Councilmembers Meadows, Dailey and Weinberg.  
 
Our investigation is open source and these records and meetings are being monitored by the public 
you are paid and elected to serve.  
 
Further, I remind all city council members, city clerk and city manager of their obligations under the 
Brown Act and caution you on further disparagement of our reporting, sources who came forward , 
and those who did not.  
 
We intend to speak to this document at the next City council meeting, please add this email and the 
attachment to the public record for both the next scheduled council meeting as well as the next public 
meeting on the city's voting districts.  
 
Respectfully,  
Susan Bassi  
Publisher, Investigative Journalist 
Public Records & Local News Advocate 
P.O. Box 2220  
Los Gatos, CA 95031 
LinkedIn: Susan Bassi | LinkedIn 
 



Susan Bassi  
P.O. Box 2220 Los Gatos, CA 95031 Email: GilroyBassi@Gmail.com 

 
 

 
 
June 13, 2024 
 
Via Email Only  
City of Los Altos  
 

Re: Further Production/ Government Code 6200  
Noncompliance California’s Public Records Act    

 
Dear Custodian of Records, City Council and Los Altos Contract City Attorney Jolie Houston:  
 
Please post this communication as a public comment for the next city council meeting and any public meetings related 
to the mapping of the city’s voting districts.  
 
This is a demand for further production of records omitted from the production of 6/12/2024. Additionally, an objection 
made by Ms. Houston is improper and we object to any withholding of records related to WOMENSV and the Los Altos 
Police or elected officials under the Disentitlement Doctrine.  If the records are not considered public records, but I would 
be legally entitled to them (police reports) , I am requesting them here.  
 
The following sets forth the records the city did not produce and evidence of previous noncompliance with former records 
requests related to the Los Altos Town Crier, WomenSV and individuals known as Ruth Patrick Darlene, Dennis Young and 
Liz Nyberg.  
 
We stand behind our reporting. The public has a right to receive this information under protections provided by the First 
Amendment. The failure to produce records interfered with our unpublished work, which is a crime under Penal Code 
Section 1524(g). The city failed to produce records responsive which is also a crime under Government Code Section 1170 
( h).  
 
Most recently the city blocked our right to access and inspect records related to WomenSV donations, a violation of 
California’s Public Records Act. The conduct of city employees and elected officials interfered with our reporting in the 
Davis Vanguard’s Tainted Trials, Tarnished Headlines, Stolen Justice series.  
 
Since the publication of that series, city officials have flagrantly violated the Brown Act, and engaged in First Amendment 
retaliation, which we have fully documented and continue to ask for outside investigation. Here we are requesting further 
production and that the city comply with the letter and spirit of California’s Public Records Act for purposes of our 
newsgathering activities related to the appearance that a nonprofit the city funded appears to be acting not just as a 
divorce attorney and private judge referral service for kickbacks, but also as a Honey Pot recruitment vehicle for women 
in the Los Altos and Santa Clara County communities.  
 
Delaying, Obstructing, Destroying, Altering, Concealing, or Destroying Public Records is a crime that the city needs to be 
addressing more urgently than it appears to be.   
 
 
Request Independent Investigation Not Santa Clara County DA Referral 
 
We expect the city will make it a priority to comply with the further production as noted below and investigate the 
appearance of public corruption in connection with WomenSV records which is also spelled out below.  
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The Santa Clara County District Attorney’s Office, and County Counsel are disqualified from any investigation based on the 
material fact that Mr. Rosen is a Los Altos resident and he and his top prosecutors James Gibbons Shapiro and Jay Boyarsky 
attended events for WomenSV fundraising and additionally used WomenSV to lobby clients and donors to support Mr. 
Rosen’s political campaign in 2022 when he faced his first opposed election in the county in over a decade, and was 
supported by James Gibbons Shapiro and Jay Boyarsky.  Mr. Boyarsky and Nicole Ford ( a WomenSV referred attorney and 
DV Council member both ran political campaigns for judge in Santa Clara County in 2024). 
 

 
 
 
 
 
These top prosecutors attended the 2019 WomenSV Gilded fundraiser, sponsored by divorce lawyers including Jim Hoover 
and Sean Onderick, philanthropists  Ed and Pamela Taft, public officials and a number of politicians. The event highlighted 
the presentation of a city payment for a $20,000 payment that was not publicly approved according to the records the 
city produced on June 12, 2024.  
 
Therefore Mr. Rosen and his top staffers are either witnesses to alleged public corruption, or part of it. Nonetheless 
disqualified. Just as they were disqualified from the WomenSV investigation Joe Simitian referred to them as he was 
funding the political campaign of council member Sally Meadows and others.  
 
Further, historically the city funded the Domestic Violence Intervention Coalition, (DVIC) in secret, as Steve Preminger and 
Ruth Patrick were board members. This now shuttered nonprofit connects city funding not only of WomenSV but to family 
court and federal funding and appears political in nature given Steve Preminger’s position as head of the local Democrat 
Club.  
 
The city is not allowed to engage in political activities  with taxpayer funds much less fund WomenSV when they reasonably 
know what was known in these records.   Nor is the city allowed to obstruct, delay, conceal, secret, alter or destroy public 
records, as it appears to have consistently done as it relates to the nonprofit WomenSV, the Los Altos Crier and their 
agents, Ruth Patrick Darlene, Dennis Young as well as Paul and Liz Nyberg. And as it relates to our reporting on public 
corruption and politics in connection with the county’s BBMP which was co – chaired by Judge James Towery whom Ms. 
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Patrick Darlene addresses in her communications to the city and Los Altos police, along with communications related to 
Judge Cindy Hendrickson whom she claims to have had support.  
 
Nor is the city allowed to ship money to nonprofit WomenSV out of the public eye, which appears to have been done at 
least in 2016, as omitted from the June 12, 2024 production.  
 
 

 
 
 
 
Further Production:  
 
The following records were identified in the production, but not produced:  

1. Records related to the 2016 payment to WomenSV in the amount of $15,000.  
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City Agendas from May 2016 to July 2016 show the city council approved a payment to WomenSV for $15,000, but that payment was not 

reflected in the financial records produced by the city on June 12, 2024. 

 
2. Attachment to initial Susan Bassi email of January 23, 2023 requesting records for the Vanguard’s Tainted Trial 

Tarnished Headlines, Stolen Justice Series and any records and any records prior 2022 or 2020 requests related to 
WomenSV, Ruth Patrick Darlene or the Los Altos Crier and its publishers Liz Nyberg , Paul Nyberg and Dennis 
Young.  
 
 
Production should include all records related to all requests not previously produced. Including who in the city the 
request was sent to and anyone who had access to the request such that they could have alerted Ruth Patrick to 
the request such that she forwarded the email we sent to Pamela Taft the same day, February 2, 2023.  
 
As produced, the chain of  public records custody gives an appearance that Ruth Patrick Darlene had either already 
been complaining about our newsgathering activities,  was  filing false police reports about our newsgathering 
activities or has close associates in the city altering her to our public records requests in a manner protective of 
criminal activity and seemingly First Amendment retaliation. Otherwise known as a government “Lookout” acting 
improperly to protect WomenSV and its founder, Ruth Patrick.   
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WomenSV records for Tainted Trials series requested on January 27, 2023. On January 30, 
2023, city staff acknowledges the request due by 2/6 and no response given. On February 2, 
2023 Tabitha Jackson at 10:13am to Cameron Shearer and Kathryn Krauss. In later records 

these names appear and note they had conducted investigations of Ruth Patrick’s similar 
complaints, including with DDA James Gibbons Shapiro, no records related to such 

investigations ever were produced.  

On  February 2, 2023, Ruth Patrick Darlene sent an email forwarding Susan Bassi’s  email 
to Pamela Taft,  setting forth  reporting  and providing her an opportunity to comment. We 

want all records that would show how the January 27, 2023, request was handled and if Ruth 
Patrick Darlene was alerted by an elected official or city staff as to the request. 
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3. All records, not previously produced, and if produced , provide the date and method of delivery,  related to Ruth 

Patrick Darlene and WomenSV agents in connection with invitations, calendars, payments, presentations for the 
WomenSV Gilded Fundraisers in 2016, 2017, 2018 and 2019 attended by city officials and where the mayor 
presented a check from taxpayer funds. (Production should include records that evidence how those funds got to 
hand delivery, and who approved the payment and when such records were not in the June 12, 2024 production).   
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This statement about Los Altos City Council Funding appears on the WomenSV.org website, on a secreted 
page not visible to the public. No records have been produced to show how the funding was approved and 

delivered at the September 26, 2019, WomenSV Gilded Cage Fundraiser where city officials, Santa Clara DA 
Jeff Rosen, James Gibbons Shapiro and Jay Boyarsky attended and were photographed with elected officials, 

Ruth Patrick Darlene as well as Paul and Liz Nyberg. 

 
4. The records from Ruth Patick Darlene’s February 3, 2023 email, not produced. The produced records show she 

attaches screenshots , which are  not contained in the June 12, 2024 , or any other production.  
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Further, the record references a “smear campaign” , which was repeated by Councilmember Sally Meadows 
on May 28, 2024. Further production should include all records related to or referencing the “ Smear 

Campaign “ and other related statements about “coming to my office “ or “ going through my trash”. 
 
 

5. All records related to meetings city officials had with WomenSV, their board members and individuals they claimed 
they were persons assisted by WomenSV, such that it could be discerned if those were the same as those 
referenced in records created through emails published by Ruth Patrick Darlene. These might be meeting notes 
which could be largely redacted, but as a matter of public interest, must be produced, not objected to by a contract 
city attorney as a risk management policy.  

 
6. All records related WomenSV inviting guest speakers to support groups and specifically Jim Hoover, Jeff Rosen 

(and records that would show Jeff Rosen was a witness against Susan Bassi in a case his office prosecuted against 
her), BJ Fadem, Sean Onderick, Nicole Ford and Kasey Halcon, who are members of the Santa Clara County 
Domestic Violence Council and any related restraining orders as referenced).  
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7. All records from the February 3, 2023  7:35 pm email sent by Patrick Darlene to Angela Averiett, Aimee Major and 
Cameron Shearer  that were not provided in the June 12, 2024 production including the screenshots attached to 
the email, records that show city Pamela Taft being WomenSV’s  main benefactor and Guardian Angel and records 
related to Taft’s  support of the Los Altos History Museum and Town Crier Holiday Fund.  

 
8. All records of prior meetings Ruth Patrick Darlene had with police chiefs and police employees prior to 2022, as 

Ms. Patrick Darlene continues to represent on YouTube.  
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9. Further production revealed by 6.12.2024 production:  
A. All formal and informal policies and trainings that would permit a Los Altos police employee to refer to any 

nonprofit, and WomenSV specifically, as “our local DV non- profit”. These records may be formal employee 
trainings, informal policies, memos or direction from the city manager or attorney.  

 
 
 
Noncompliance:  
 
In advance of our reporting on WomenSV, the Bench- Bar – Media – Police Committee (BBMP) , the Santa Clara County 
District Attorney and the Los Altos Crier, for the 2023 Tainted Trials, Tarnished Headlines, Stolen Justice Series, a records 
request was made on January 3, 2023. A prior request was made in 2022. Another request made January 27, 2023, 
according to our records.  
 
The production of records on June 12, 2024 shows the city was not in compliance with prior requests.  
 
The records produced on June 12, 2024 show:  

1. The city had knowledge in January 2023 of our reporting on WomenSV in the Tainted Trials, Tarnished Headlines, 
Stolen Justice series and someone in the city alerted WomenSV to our request. Records sent in and around that 
time were not produced and were in fact concealed until a 2024 request was made, and another 2024 request for 
access was blocked.  

2. The city had an informal policy and procedure of allowing employees in the Los Altos Police Department to 
represent WomenSV as the city’s “Local DV “organization. Records of that informal or formal policy , or employee 
training with respect to public records handling were not produced.  

3. Elected officials including specifically Sally Meadows, Pete Dailey and Jonathan Weinberg were influenced to fund 
WomenSV in 2023 based on political contributions and were derelict in their duty to taxpayers when they did, 
ignoring complaints, our reporting, and showing they are  failures as investigators of persons who have managed 
to dupe an entire community while allegedly operating  Honey Pot Operation in plain sight as the Los Altos Town 
Crier Newspapers assists in bringing vulnerable residents into the WomenSV scheme.  

4. The Los Altos police were influenced by their relationship with Ruth Patrick Darlene and repeatedly tolerated false 
police reports that should have required investigation of her. Further, the police worked on criminal investigations 
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with DDA James Gibbons Shapiro who was disqualified from participating in any investigation of WomenSV or 
Ruth Patrick, given his appearance at the 2019 WomenSV Gilded Cage Fundraiser.  

5. In produced records, Cameron Shearer noted prior investigations of my newsgathering activities and that Shearer  
worked with James Gibbons Shapiro at the DA’s office on those prior investigations. In a time when the DA 
unlawfully obtained the contents of my Google accounts back to 2010.  

 
Therefore, I am asking for further production on all records related to those investigations and if they are not 
produced, the legal reason why.  

 
6. As the target of those unwarranted investigations, I am requesting production of all related police reports 

generated by the Los Altos police as a result of a complain lodged by Ruth Patrick Darlene or any board member , 
agent or so called client of WomenSV.  

7.  
James Gibbons Shapiro (left),  Ruth Patrick Darlene, Jay Boyarsky (right) – September 26, 2016 Los Altos Golf and Country Club 

 
 
Troubling Records and Clarification of Further Production Request:  
 

1. On May 28, 2024, Councilmember Sally Meadows referred to our reporting, public comment and statements of 
members of the public opposing Women’s funding as a “Smear Campaign”. The records produced show the first 
time that term was used in connection with our reporting was by Ruth Patrick Darlene in an email dated February 
2, 2023.  Our first reporting on WomenSV was published on February 23, 2024. The city has not produced records 
that show how Ms. Meadows would have come to know of that term in reference to our work. Therefore, if such 
records exist , this serves as a demand for production.   

 
 

2. In September 2022 through November 2022, Ruth Patrick Darlene had excessive communications with Alyssa 
Yeargin related to a meeting with the Los Altos Police Chief. In her communications to the chief, Ms. Yeargin 
referred to WomenSV as “our local DV non-profit WomenSV”. She also references a personal relationship with 
Patrick Darlene. This statement suggest  undue influence Ms. Patrick and the nonprofit had on the Los Altos Police 
after the council had blindly funded the organization which at the time claimed that only 7% of their so- called 
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clients were members of the Los Altos Community.  There appear to be other records created between WomenSV, 
Patrick Darlene and city officials that were not produced and that evidence this cozy relationship. We  are 
therefore demanding further production of such records.  

 
 
Less than six months later, the council funded WomenSV with another $30,000 in taxpayer money and WomenSV 
represented they had a partnership with the Los Altos Police as controversial chief Andy Galea sat on the 
WomenSV board. We are therefore requesting all complaints and records related to Andy Galea.  
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On the backdoor of the WomenSV.org website, are the photos of the 2019 Gilded Cage Fundraisers, with 
images of the persons Ms. Meadows appeared to imply are the persons being “smeared” by our reporting.  
 
We stand behind the reporting, and note that in the public view, these photos are of Los Altans either duped by 
WomenSV’s alleged Honey Pot vicitms, or funding and benefiting from WomenSV’s activities that have been 
funded by Los Altos taxpayers since at least 2016.  
 
Therefore as further production, we are requesting  any and all records of complaints, meetings, emails or phone 
calls of any resident or business owner or employee who considered our reporting and request for comment part 
of a “smear campaign” as referenced by Councilmember Sally Meadows in a public meeting on 5/28/2024. 
 
 
 Attached are photos taken from the WomenSV website to assist further in this clarification:  

 
Jeff Rosen and Liz Nyberg at the 2019 WomenSV Gilded Cage Fundraiser 
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“Jennifer” of Go Pro , Facebook and Meta With Roy Lave at 2019 WomenSV Gilded Cage Fundraiser 
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Emy Thurber and Price Duffy 2019 WomenSV Gilded Cage Fundraiser 
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Joe and Guy from CTI Protections Sponsored the WomenSV 2019 Fundraiser and allegedly took WomenSV Client’s 
electronic data and equipment and tried to recruit a client from Gilroy for Texas and Florida Honey Pot Operations. 

 
 

 

 
Dennis Young Attends 2019 WomenSV Fundraiser (far right)  
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Jim Hoover (center ) and his wife Michelle Hoover attend, sponsor and donate at the 2019 WomenSV Fundraiser 

Our team continues to process the records produced on June 12, 2024, and will send further production demands on a 
rolling basis. Therefore, the request may not be closed by the city as the city stated on June 12, 2024. We also object to 
Jolie Houston’s rote recital objections that appear designed to withhold public records that are a matter of public interest.  
 
If you have any questions or need further information, I can be reached by phone at 831-320-6421 or by email at 
GilroyBassi@gmail.com. Thank you for your assistance.  
 
Respectfully Submitted,  

 
Susan Bassi 
Publisher/ Producer/ Investigative Reporter/ Documentary Filmmaker  
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Melissa Thurman

From: Susan Bassi <gilroybassi@gmail.com>
Sent: Friday, June 14, 2024 3:51 PM
To: Public Comment; City Council; Neysa Fligor; Sally Meadows; Pete Dailey; Jonathan 

Weinberg; Melissa Thurman; Gabriel Engeland; Jolie Houston
Subject: Cupertino Memo on WomenSV - Request for comment
Attachments: Cuptertino WomenSV cupertino funding.pdf

Good Afternoon, our reporting on Los Altos funding and support for WomenSV continues. We are 
aware that Patricia  spoke at both the Los Altos and Cupertino city council meetings about her 
experience with WomenSV. She also asked for access to records for WomenSV from both 
cities.  Cupertino complied with the CPRA access laws,  Los Altos didn't.  
 
Los Altos city council has repeatedly disparaged our reporting on WomenSV and me personally 
consistent with attacks first lodged by Ruth Patrick directly. Ms. Meadows and Ms. Fligor, your rude 
treatment of me last evening , compared to other city officials has been well documented.  I am 
aware  there are videos WomenSV victims are moving on social media in connection with Ms. 
Meadows's 2024 political campaign. Therefore, if you would like to comment on that, or on the 
attached record we obtained from Cupertino, this is your opportunity to do so.  
 
Additionally, Ms. Fligor, we have  been alerted that despite the robust and very public debate about 
funding nonprofits on 5/28/2024,  you waited until the next meeting to request funding of $30,000 
for CASSY. A pet project of  Los Gatos council member and former mayor Marico Sayoc, which we 
have been investigating similarly as we have WomenSV in connection with a restraining order matter 
brought against her husband, Jeff Scott, who was represented by WomenSV referred attorney and 
DVC council appointee Nicole Ford .  
 
So if you would like to make a comment on the appearance that AFTER the city tried to put in place a 
nonprofit funding procedure, which took tremendous public resources,  you believed a nonprofit you 
are indirectly connected to based on your board appointment, didn't need to undergo the same 
process and should get $30,000 from the city , despite additionally being funded by the Los Atlos - 
Mt. View school district in 2024, this is your opportunity to do so.  
 
Attached is the Cupertino record produced in response to our reporting and public comment by 
Patricia on WomenSV. We did not find a similar memo or action taken by the Los Altos city council so 
if there is one, or such inquiry,  and you would like that mentioned in our reporting, please let me 
know by noon on Saturday.  Or once again will put you down for " no comment".  
 
Respectfully,  
Susan Bassi  
Publisher, Investigative Journalist 
Public Records & Local News Advocate 
P.O. Box 2220  
Los Gatos, CA 95031 
LinkedIn: Susan Bassi | LinkedIn 
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Melissa Thurman

From: Susan Bassi <gilroybassi@gmail.com>
Sent: Monday, June 17, 2024 4:47 PM
To: Public Comment; City Council
Cc: Jolie Houston
Subject: [External Sender]Public Comment : Vicarious Libality- Violation of Public Records and 

Tax Laws Related to WomenSV
Attachments: NDA WomenSV redacted.pdf; WOmenSV 2016 Tax returns no CB donation no Los Altos 

Payment.pdf

Dear City Council and City Attorney Julie Houston,  
 
This communication is intended for public comment in advance of the next council meeting. 
It  additionally offers a  public warning of the an appearance of the  vicarious liability taxpayers 
seemingly face in connection with the conduct of the present city attorney, city clerk, city manager, 
city council members Sally Meadows and Pete Dailey , and Mayor Jonathan Weinberg with respect to 
the city's public records and the funding of nonprofit WomenSV.  
 
 

 History of Effort to Obtain Public Records and Payment Information for WomenSV:  
 

As early as October 2020 we began asking for public records related to WomenSV, Ruth Patrick 
Darlene and the Los Altos Town Crier. Our requests were met with repeated bogus requests for 
clarification, and phone calls from staff intended to deflect our efforts and other conduct that 
obstructed our right to obtain records we  now know to exist. The conduct from the city continued in 
December 2020. Records  now known to exist were never produced.  

 
 
In January 2023, we again made requests, informing the city of  the records  needed for our 
reporting in the  Tainted Trials, Tarnished  Headlines, Stolen Justice Series published in the Davis 
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Vanguard.  The city processed the request, but  did not produce records responsive to our request that 
we now know to exist. ( The law makes that a crime)  
 

 
 
On May 28, 2024 we submitted public comment in opposition of the city further funding 
WomenSV, as did others who have contributed to our reporting.  
 
On May 28, 2024 I and others who have supported our reporting provided public comment in 
opposition of further funding of WomenSV.  During the meeting , Sally Meadows, Jonathan Wienberg 
and Pete Dailey, acted in a manner consistent with victim shaming,  gaslighting and First Amendment 
retaliation  consistent with outrageous government conduct.  
 
We noted that at the end of that meeting councilmember Lynette Lee Eng asked for a review of the 
city manager and attorney, which was opposed  by the other council members in a manner similar to 
how I, my reporting partners,  and other members of the public were treated by the council.  Conduct 
consistent with discrimination and inciting hate and violence against Women.  
 
NOTE: We are  aware that in advance of the May 28, 2024  meeting, city attorney 
Jolie Houston was singling  me out and improperly discussing our newsgathering 
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activities consistent with First Amendment retaliation, economic interference and 
blacklisting. We also believe she aided and abetted in violating the Brown Act, and the 
city manager and city clerk/ PIO are witnesses to that conduct.  
 
On May 31, 2024 I formally submitted a request for records pursuant to California's Public Records 
Act ( CPRA ) for records related to WomenSV , Ruth Partick Darlene as well as records related to city 
business dealings with the Los Altos Police and local newspaper, the Los Altos Town Crier and its 
own, Dennis Young and Liz Nyberg.  The request was for the time period of January 1, 2016 
to production.  
 

 
 



4

 
 
 
 
 We were informed the records would be produced on June 13, 2024, which is not the 10 day 
production date according to the law.  
 
On June 3, 2024 I informed the city that we intended to seek to access and inspect records related 
to payments the city made to WomenSV from 2016 to production as the records were needed for our 
accurate reporting due to irregularities in the information published on the city website about the 
payments and the relationship with WomenSV. We were informed by city attorney Julie Houston that 
the city would not comply with the law about  access to public records , despite our objections.  
 
On June 4, 2024 we showed up to access and inspect payment records and were repeatedly 
obstructed by the city manager and city clerk, which we reported on my YouTube channel as we also 
reported on Cupertino, a city that did comply with public records access laws.  
 
Here are the videos:  
Los Altos - (55) Dirty Los Altos City Attorney Cop Blocking Access to Public Records- 1A FAIL ! - 
YouTube 
Cupertino- (55) Better Public Records Down the Road Thanks Cupertino ! - YouTube 
 
On June 12, 2024 after being reminded the city was violating public records laws, the city produced 
records that should have been produced in earlier requests , but still did not report payments the city 
made to WomenSV  in 2016, according to the city website:  
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The Website shows the Los Altos Police Chief, Tuck Younis ( A BBMP Member) producing the 
check.  Yet the city did not provide the financial records associated with that payment. The city did 
produce records from 2017, showing WomenSV getting money from taxpayers for counseling 
services, when the group never provided such services as Ruth Patrick Darlene is not a therapist and 
had no therapist on her staff, but referred therapy business to her board member Paul Marcielle, her 
personal therapist financially benefiting from his position on the board and the money the city gave 
WomenSV so he could get that business.  
 

 
 
What the city did do in 2016 is fund the Domestic Violence Intervention Coalition ( DVIC) where Ruth 
Patrick, Steve Preminger, Steve Baron, Kathy Schlepphorst ( attorney for Hoge Fenton) and 
Constance Carpenter ( now with Hoover Krepelka ) had all been board members.  
 
The DVIC is also the nonprofit we know WomenSV deceptively shipped private donations to from 
2016 to 2019 by switching out EIN numbers after soliciting the funds and having them sent via US 
Mail to WomenSV's PO Box in Los Altos.  
 
We also know that Ruth Patrick was noticed as a witness  in a court filing on September 23, 2019 in 
connection with a lawsuit involving Santa Clara County Victim Services Director Kasey Halcon and 
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DVC appointee Nicole Ford  ( both referenced in records recently produced by the city). The 
WomenSV Gilded Fundraiser was on September 26, 2019- the  city  directed  mayor Lee Eng to 
present a check at that fundraiser. The city produced no record of the public approval for that 
payment, or of the payment itself which is promoted on the city website as of the time of this 
communication.  
                                                City Payment and Private Donations NOT on WOMENSV Tax 
Returns in 2016 
 
The tax returns for WomenSV, July 1, 2016 to June 2017, prepared by CPA and Los Altos Town Crier 
Publisher Dennis Young, show $0 revenue when we know the city reported paying $15,000 to 
WomenSV in August 2016 and WomenSV agent Judith Bragg had solicited at least $30,000 for the 
nonprofit ( confirmed in K1s as we reported) in private donations by December 2016.  
 
Those two payments should have been reported on the WOMENSV tax return, but weren't.  
 
 
 

 
Judith Bragg ( far right) attended the September 26, 2019 WomenSV Gilded Cage Fundraiser where 
mayor Lynette Lee Eng presented Ruth Patrick with a $20,000 check the city has failed to produce 
records of public approval. Bragg  solicited at least $80,000 in private donations for WOmenSV in 
from 2016 to 2019 that were sent to DVIC and also recruited so-called Honey Pot clients and media 
attention for the organization during this same time. The event was also attended by the Santa Clara 
County District Attorney Jeff Rosen and his top prosecutors, James Gibbons Shapiro and Jay 
Boyarsky.  
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WomenSV 2016 tax returns omit the city and private donation payment in the reporting.  
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This communication seeks immediate access to the financial records of payments the city made to 
WomenSV and the DVIC in 2016 , which were not produced despite repeated prior requests and 
where Ruth Patrick was a board member.  
 
 Attachments to this email include the relevant WomenSV tax returns and the NDA agreement 
WOMENSV pressures clients to sign in order to access services provided with taxpayer funding as 
discussed at the May 28, 2024 public meeting oral comment by Los Altos resident Margaret Petros.  
                                                                 Secret Los Altos Police Training by Domestic Violence 
by WomenSV  
 
The city still has not produced records of the so-called training WomenSV provided the Los Altos 
Police Department as the city's first murder in 25 years was being investigated and Ruth Patrick 
claimed she was training police officers who would file police reports in that matter as they did for the 
2012 suicide of Audrie Pott. Ruth Patrick has also repeatedly claimed to have served on the county's 
Death Review Panel.  
 
NOTE: Lisa Pott sits on the board of CASSY, a nonprofit Ms. Fligor recently noted she would like Los 
Altans to give $30,000 as  
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raised after the other nonprofit grant applications had been publicly debated at the May 28, 2024. 
This suggests the city continues to have no plan for funding nonprofits and  just gives money to 
nonprofits that are pet projects of elected officials.  
 
The public has a right to see any training provided by a person who is not a licensed therapist or 
attorney to police officers who respond to domestic violence calls, write reports and stand as 
witnesses in civil and criminal domestic violence matters.  
 

ACCESS TO PUBLIC RECORDS  
 
The Davis Vanguard needs access to inspect these records due to the public interest in our ongoing 
reporting. There is more than an appearance of public corruption that seemingly resulted in 
discrimination, blacklisting and concealment of public records that has been observed in the news 
gathering process, which stands to  pose a vicarious liability to taxpayers. The success of our ability 
to access these records will be updated at public comment at the next meeting for which this 
communication is submitted.  
 
                                                                                       

SALLY MEADOWS APOLOGY DEMAND 
 

Finally, Council member Sally Meadows openly disparaged our reporting and falsely stated it was 
defamatory during the May 28, 2024 city council meeting. She was repeatedly asked to apologize for 
publicly criticizing our reporting in a manner that seemingly violates the Brown Act, is defamatory for 
those on our reporting team and victim shames those who have spoken out to make our reporting 
possible. She has elected not to do so .  
 
Therefore this email is sent both in response to our records requests, and as public comment so the 
public is altered as to the conduct of the individuals acting in their local government.  
 
                                            This written public comment will be followed by oral comment at the next 
city council meeting.  
 
 
Respectfully,  
Susan Bassi  
Publisher, Investigative Journalist 
Public Records & Local News Advocate 
P.O. Box 2220  
Los Gatos, CA 95031 
LinkedIn: Susan Bassi | LinkedIn 
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Melissa Thurman

From: Bill Hough <psa188@yahoo.com>
Sent: Saturday, June 22, 2024 10:01 AM
To: City Council; Public Comment
Subject: public comment regarding item #5 on 5/25/2024 agenda

I support this consent item to adopt a policy that Council should not involve themselves in foreign policy. 
 
The Los Altos City Council's job is to manage the affairs of the city. It is not to be confused with the US State Department. 
 
The City Council has no business taking any action or holding any discussion on a matter of foreign affairs, or concerning 
any foreign policies enacted by other jurisdictions or the federal government of the United States. 
 
Council must stay in its lane and stick to City matters. 
 
Bill Hough 
Los Altos 
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Melissa Thurman

From: The Veritable Bugeater <bugeater@bugeater.org>
Sent: Saturday, June 22, 2024 1:15 PM
To: Public Comment
Subject: Home Alarm System Fee

Hi, 
  I am a Los Altos resident who just recently discovered that there is a city fee for having a security alarm 
on my home. I believe this to be a very bad idea! It seems to me that it can discourage residents from 
having a security system. Sure, I do understand that there are false alarms. I strongly believe that is when 
there should be a fee, not a fee for having a security system alone. I have never had a false alarm at my 
home. I have had security alarm systems on my homes in Sunnyvale, Santa Clara and now in Los Altos. I 
have never had a false alarm. In fact, in Sunnyvale, a neighbor called 911 when my alarm was sounding 
and was told it must be a false alarm by the 911 operator. My neighbor looked outside at my house and 
said, Oh no, there's a big van driving away from my house! I lost a few thousand dollars worth of audio 
equipment and other things that time. That's why I moved to Santa Clara shortly thereafter. 
Again, the idea of a fee for simply having a security system seems very counter productive! I strongly 
suggest it be ended. The only benefit I can see is the company monitoring the payments is making money 
off of the city and residents. 
Terry V Bush       N6IFX 
The Veritable Bugeater 
650-279-0773 
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Melissa Thurman

From: Ellen Dolich <edolich@comcast.net>
Sent: Saturday, June 22, 2024 6:28 PM
To: Public Comment
Subject: 330 Distel Circle Proposed Parking Modification

Dear Council Members, 
 
My name is Ellen Dolich, and I am the HOA President at 5100 El Camino Real, a condominium complex. I’ve written 
individually to each of you about my concerns about this parking modification. 
 
I understand that the developer at 330 Distel wants to eliminate 50 parking spaces out of total 90 originally planned for 
a 90-unit development, Not sure where 50+ cars plus the additional cars from two-car residents of this complex will park 
in our small community. In addition, there will be an increased need for street parking from those at the 5150 ECR 
project since parking was reduced in its final design. Additionally, there will be no parking on El Camino Real in the 
coming months. Overflow parking from 330 Distel and 5150 El Camino residents will be along residential side streets, in 
the PAMF (Palo Alto Medical Foundation) two parking lots and along Distel Dr and Distel Circle.   
 
Over the years, my concerns have grown about congestion and the dangers for walkers and bikers along Distel Drive and 
Distel Circle and surrounding side streets especially during commute times and when school is in session. The increased 
need for more parking will increase traffic dangers in our small neighborhood posing more risks to children, adults and 
the elderly. 
 
The meeting agenda #7 at the city council meeting this Tuesday cites the public the transit system (bus) on El Camino as 
an alternate transportation option. This is total fantasy especially if 330 Distel residents work in lower paid jobs as 
teachers, police, firefighters or as service workers in Los Altos downtown locations. Public transportation goes up and 
down El Camino, not the side streets or to downtown Los Altos and beyond. And what about kids being transported 
throughout the area to various activities? Bus service is not available to the inner areas of Los Altos and Mountain View. 
 
I urge you and the other council members to study this parking modification request in more detail before making any 
final decisions. Please listen to the residents who live in this area. Take into consideration quality of life, increased 
traffic, lack of green space and more new units being built across El Camino Real on the Mountain View side (along with 
5150 ECR and 330 Distel Circle). Please consider other options instead of eliminating more than half of the 90 parking 
spaces originally approved by the City Council. One option is not to approve this modification. The other is to seek out 
additional funding.  
 
Thank you for your help with my concerns and follow 5100 owners. 
 
Ellen Dolich 
5100 El Camino Real 
510-967-6576 
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Melissa Thurman

From: Anne Paulson <anne.paulson@gmail.com>
Sent: Saturday, June 22, 2024 8:42 PM
To: Public Comment
Subject: Public comment, Item 6, City Council Meeting of June 25, 2024
Attachments: LAAHA impact fee letter (1).pdf

 Please see attached letter from the Los Altos Affordable Housing Alliance. 



22 June, 2024

Dear Mayor Weinberg, Council Members and City Staff,

The Los Altos Affordable Housing Alliance thanks the City Council for pausing briefly on 
imposing new impact fees to make the fees fair to all. We know you share our concerns about 
incentivizing multi-family housing to meet our housing goals, and not putting more of a burden 
on our new multi-family neighbors than new single family home neighbors. Fees are also an 
important component that determines whether housing development happens, so being mindful 
of our fees directly impacts the growth in our city. We urge Council to adjust the fees as follows:

Reduce multi-family impact fees to encourage more housing

The impact fees as proposed are applied unequally. The proposed impact fees would charge 
more to a modest two bedroom condo than a four bedroom house over three times its size1, 
excluding the Public Arts fee, which we believe should be eliminated for all development. The 
City should reduce impact fees by 25% on multi-family housing, to better reflect Los Altos’ 
priority of encourage more multi-family housing and particularly smaller, more affordable 
housing units.2

Some of our neighboring cities are reducing their park fees. Mountain View, which is currently 
charging $48K-$81K in park in-lieu fees per multi-family unit, depending on density, has pledged 
in its housing element to reduce its parkland in-lieu fee payment by at least 20%.  San Jose 
reduced park fees on large multi-family projects by 50%. We can reduce our fees too. 

Waive park fees on below market units

The City should waive park fees on all below market rate (BMR) units3, and waive all impact 
fees on all-affordable projects. Every BMR housing unit is a large net cost to a developer. 
Charging impact fees makes it even more expensive to provide the affordable housing we need, 
and means some projects will simply not be feasible and will not be built. Los Altos already 
waived impact fees on our all-affordable project at 330 Distel Circle, and staff is recommending 
that impact fees be waived on future all-affordable projects.  Mountain View and Sunnyvale have 
waived park fees on below market units, and Los Altos should follow their lead.

3 The benefit of waiving impact fees on below market units will be unequal. Projects of 2-4 units will see 
no benefit, because they have no BMR units. Projects of 5-12 units will see a 17-29% reduction in fees, 
because our policy of rounding up the number of inclusionary units required means they must have more 
than 15% BMR in their projects. Projects that use the state density bonus for extra density will see a 
smaller benefit, because they have fewer BMR units.

2 Cf. Housing Element Program 3.D, “encourage the development of higher densities and smaller, more 
affordable housing units.” 

1Based on the maximum allowable per square foot impact fees proposed, a 1120 square foot 2 bedroom 
condo would pay $57,411.20 in impact fees; a 4100 square foot house would pay $56,949. That is, a 
typical multi-family unit pays more than a typical new house.



Eliminate the Public Arts fee

As Mayor Weinberg and Assistant City Manager Zornes pointed out, the Public Arts fee does 
not affect the day to day operation of our City. In addition, it is unclear why new residents and 
new businesses should bear the entire cost of our public art, while existing businesses and 
existing residents have paid nothing. We recommend eliminating the Public Arts Fee, and 
funding public art in a more equitable way.

Begin charging impact fees on single family homes, including scrape/rebuilds

To share the cost burden more equally, we endorse staff’s plan of charging impact fees on new 
houses on vacant lots, and charging impact fees on the increase in size for new single family 
houses replacing demolished houses. As the City sees two to three dozen new replacement 
houses every year, this would be a significant revenue source. If we expect residents of new 
multi-family homes to pay impact fees, residents of new single family homes should also pay 
them.

We urge the City to implement our suggestions as a pilot program for two years and then revisit 
the fee schedule to evaluate whether the goal of incentivizing multi-family housing has been 
realized in concert with collecting sufficient fees for the City’s budget.

We appreciate the City’s commitment to building more housing for all of us. 

Sincerely,

The Los Altos Affordable Housing Alliance
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Melissa Thurman

From: Manisha Jain <majain@gmail.com>
Sent: Sunday, June 23, 2024 12:08 PM
To: Public Comment
Subject: Parking at 330 Distel Circle

Dear City Council Members, 
 
After the completion of both new housing developments at 330 Distel Circle and 5150 El Camino 
Real, overflow parking from new residents could force drivers to use our side streets as well as Distel 
Drive, Distel Circle and the PAMF parking lots. This could increase traffic congestion, noise and 
safety concerns for pedestrians and students. 
 
Additionally, there will be no parking on El Camino Real in the coming months since the City of Los 
Altos approved adding bike lanes to El Camino compounding parking and congestion issues in our 
neighborhood. 
 
Please study the 330 Distel Circle parking modification request in more detail before making 
any final decision. Please do listen to residents who live in this area and take into consideration 
quality of life, increased traffic, lack of green space/parks and the new housing developments that will 
be built in the coming months on the Mountain View side of El Camino Real opposite our building. 
 
Manisha 
5100 El Camino Real #201, Los Altos 
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Melissa Thurman

From: Roberta Phillips <robertaphillips1@gmail.com>
Sent: Sunday, June 23, 2024 6:18 PM
To: Public Comment
Subject: City Council meeting June 25,2024 Item #6

Dear Council 
I read the report for item #6 and it is proposed to eliminate or reduce the Public Arts Fee.  
I have a strong objection to this proposal.  
Public Art is an investment in the city.  
There does not seem to be a plan  to determine how much money is needed to repair and maintain the 
current art in Los Altos. There is no plan or analysis  to determine how much money can be used to invest 
in new art.  
Also  the report asks Council to   exempt the collection of Development Impact and In-Lieu Fees for 
Below Market Rate (BMR) Units. The developers are already getting a reduced rate as they do not need to 
pay for lobbies or parking spots any longer. They already benefit from the California Density Bonus laws. 
The purpose of these fees are to have cost recovery. The cost recovery is necessary and should not fall 
below 80%. 
Roberta Phillips 
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Melissa Thurman

From: K Z <ktzoglin@gmail.com>
Sent: Monday, June 24, 2024 8:18 AM
To: City Council
Cc: Gabriel Engeland; Public Comment; Nick Zornes; Melissa Thurman; Jon Maginot; 

housing@lwvlamv.org
Subject: Agenda item number 7 (Modification of Design for 330 Distel Circle)
Attachments: 6-25-24 LACC 330 Distel Circle.pdf

Dear Mayor Weinberg and Members of the City Council: 
   Attached is a letter from the League of Women Voters regarding item 
number 7 (Modification of Design for 330 Distel Circle) on the agenda 
for the Council meeting on June 25, 2024. 
Thank you for your attention to this matter. 
Sincerely, 
Katie Zoglin 
President 
Los Altos-Mountain View Area 
League of Women Voters  
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Melissa Thurman

From: K Z <ktzoglin@gmail.com>
Sent: Monday, June 24, 2024 9:35 AM
To: City Council
Cc: Gabriel Engeland; Melissa Thurman; Nick Zornes; Jon Maginot; Public Comment; 

housing@lwvlamv.org
Subject: Item number 6 (Development Impact and In-Lieu Fees)
Attachments: 6-25-24 LACC Impact Fees.pdf

Dear Mayor Weinberg and Members of the City Council: 
   Attached is a letter from the League of Women Voters regarding item 
number 6 (Development Impact and In-Lieu Fees) on the agenda for 
the Council meeting on June 25, 2024. 
Thank you for your attention to this matter. 
Sincerely, 
Katie Zoglin 
President 
Los Altos-Mountain View Area 
League of Women Voters  
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Melissa Thurman

From: Anne Paulson <anne.paulson@gmail.com>
Sent: Monday, June 24, 2024 3:38 PM
To: Public Comment
Subject: Agenda Item Number 7 (330 Distel), City Council meeting 6/25/2024

  
24 June 2024 
 
Dear Mayor Weinberg and Councilmembers, 
 
The Los Altos Affordable Housing Alliance is delighted the County of Santa Clara has allocated another $10 
million to the 330 Distel project. We know our City Council supports this project and wants to move it forward, 
as we do. We enthusiastically support the Council approving minor changes to in the entitlement to make this 
project financially feasible, and hope to see construction beginning as soon as possible. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Los Altos Affordable Housing Alliance 
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Melissa Thurman

From: c mn2 <cmnagamin@gmail.com>
Sent: Monday, June 24, 2024 4:24 PM
To: Public Comment
Cc: Jonathan Weinberg
Subject: 330 Distel Circle - Modification request to reduce parking spaces

Dear Council members, 
  
I strongly urge the City Council to NOT approve the EAH Housing's Project Modification 
Request submitted for 330 Distel Circle. 
  
Due to budget constraints due to failure to obtain a SuperNOFA grant, they propose to reduce 
on-site parking spaces from 90 to 40 and to remove 24 balconies from the building.  Their 
rationale for the reduction of parking spaces is that BMR owners do not need cars given that 
they have access to public transportation. 
  
Our experience with the BMR owners in our building is that each have at least 1 car, some 2 
cars.  None use the bus station directly across the street.  This is the reality of the 
situation…BMR owners depend on their cars to get to work, appointments, and 
shopping…similar to non-BMR owners. 
  
Given that each BMR owner will have at least 1 car, the elimination of 50 parking spaces will 
result in their parking in the neighborhood, causing severe overcrowding, resulting in potential 
conflicts with the current residents.  Where, exactly, will 50 cars be parked?  Distel Circle and 
Distel Drive are small streets.  Parking on El Camino Real will not be an option due to the 
proposed bike lane.  In addition, the construction of the units at 5150 El Camino Real will 
further reduce parking in the immediate area.  It is unrealistic to expect BMR residents, who 
depend on their car(s) for their livelihood, to park far from their residence. 
  
If EAH housing is having budget constraints, I suggest they go back to the drawing board to 
come up with a fiscally responsible proposal that does not impact the current residents.  I 
understand that Los Altos needs more affordable housing, and many of us were in favor of 
EAH Housing's original proposal and their coming into the neighborhood.  But any 
modification to the proposal should not negatively impact the current residents.  Please do 
NOT approve this modification request. 
 
Claude Nagamine 
5100 El Camino Real, #301 
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Melissa Thurman

From: Cathy Walz <cgwalz@comcast.net>
Sent: Monday, June 24, 2024 5:06 PM
To: Public Comment
Subject: raking modification for 330 Distel Circle

Los Altos City Council -  
 
I live on Marich Way in Los Altos, near Distel Drive and El Camino.  It has come to my attention that the developer for 
330 Distel Circle has requested a reduction of 50 parking spaces, leaving only 40 parking spaces for 90 units.  This is 
completely inadequate for this housing project.  My neighborhood will be impacted with more traffic and street parking 
issues not only from this project but also the new construction on El Camino as well as the loss of parking on El Camino 
due to repaving, bike lanes, etc.  Pedestrians, including students walking to Almond and LAHS,  already have safety 
issues with traffic, and the lack of parking for a large housing project will add to this. 
 
I urge you to study the 330 Distel Circle parking modification request in more detail before making any final decision on 
allowing reduced parking. 
 
Thank you, 
Cathy Walz 
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Melissa Thurman

From: Omar Dajani <omardajani@gmail.com>
Sent: Monday, June 24, 2024 6:43 PM
To: Public Comment
Subject: [Oppose] Modification Request to reduce 90 parking stalls to 40 parking stalls for 330 

Distel Circle

Mayor Jonathan D. Weinberg 
Vice Mayor Pete Dailey 
Councilmembers Neysa Fligor, Sally Meadows, Lynette Lee Eng 
 
I would like to register my strong opposition to the modification request to reduce the 90 parking stalls 
to 40 parking stalls for the 330 Distel Circle property. 
 
Even with 90 parking stalls, there will be significant congestion across all of Distel Circle, overflowing 
onto Distel Drive. Reducing down to 40 parking stalls will result in cars parked on both sides of the road 
on Distel Circle and Distel Drive causing an already bad situation to get exponentially worse. 
 
Attached is a photo taken from Marich Way as I was turning onto Distel Drive. This is what it looks like on 
a typical school morning: cars mixed with bikes (there's no bike lane on Distel Drive). 
 
I am deeply concerned for the safety of the students weaving their bikes and scooters between cars on a 
road that's already quite dangerous. Creating a situation where Distel Drive becomes the overflow 
parking for 330 Distel Circle is a safety disaster in the making. 
 
I urge you all to oppose this measure. Please think of our safety as first and foremost. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Omar Dajani 
5100 El Camino Real, Apt 102 
Los Altos, CA 94022 
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Melissa Thurman

From: Deena D <deenaadajani@gmail.com>
Sent: Monday, June 24, 2024 8:40 PM
To: Public Comment
Subject: Fwd: PUBLIC COMMENT - AGENDA ITEM 7 - 06-25-2024

Please use this version of my comment below. I have removed my home address as I do not want it to be 
published on the website.  
 
Best, 
Deena  
 
Sent from my iPhone 
 
Begin forwarded message: 

From: Deena D <deenaadajani@gmail.com> 
Date: June 24, 2024 at 8:35:55 PM PDT 
To: PublicComment@losaltosca.gov 
Subject: PUBLIC COMMENT - AGENDA ITEM 7 - 06-25-2024 

 
 
I’m resending my comment with the updated subject line.  
 
Best, 
Deena 
 
Sent from my iPhone 
 
Begin forwarded message: 

From: Deena Dajani <deenaadajani@gmail.com> 
Date: June 24, 2024 at 8:24:43 PM PDT 
To: PublicComment@losaltosca.gov 
Subject: Comment on 330 Distel Circle - Modification Request 

 
Dear City Council Members, 
 
I strongly oppose the modification request to reduce the parking spaces at 
330 Distel Circle from 90 to 40, decreasing parking by 55%.  
 
My two reasons are: 
 



2

1. This reduction in parking spaces will lead to more cars being parked on 
Distel Circle and Distel Drive, stressing the tenants of 330 Distel, who will 
have limited parking options both in their building and on the street.  
 
It is unreasonable to expect people to live in a complex with minimal parking. 
In California, reliable public transportation is lacking, so people need cars to 
commute to work. The idea that people in the complex won't own cars is 
unrealistic.  
 
In addition, parking on El Camino Real will be prohibited in the near future, 
as a new bike lane will be installed this summer, further reducing parking 
options for the tenants. 
 
2. Distel Drive will be filled with parked vehicles, worsening the critical 
situation. 
 
The current situation on Distel Drive is a safety hazard. There is no 
designated bike lane, and the limited sidewalk space leads to congestion 
and safety risks for cyclists, pedestrians, and school children from Bullis 
Charter School and Los Altos High School. Due to these safety concerns, I 
don't allow my children to walk or bike to school. 
 
There will soon be more traffic from the new housing developments that will 
be built in the coming months on the Mountain View side of El Camino Real 
opposite our building and 5150 El Camino Drive. 
 
And because there are no sidewalks on Distel Drive between Distel Circle 
and Marich Way, adding more parked cars will further endanger our 
community since people will walk and bike on the street, adjacent to the 
parked cars on the side of the road. I fear the day a child gets hurt. 
 
I urge the City Council members to oppose the 330 Distel Circle parking 
modification and consider the safety and well-being of our community 
before making any decisions. 
 
Best, 
 
Deena Dajani 
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Melissa Thurman

From: Omar Dajani <omardajani@gmail.com>
Sent: Monday, June 24, 2024 8:41 PM
To: Public Comment
Subject: PUBLIC COMMENT - AGENDA ITEM 7 - 06-25-2024

Mayor Jonathan D. Weinberg 
Vice Mayor Pete Dailey 
Councilmembers Neysa Fligor, Sally Meadows, Lynette Lee Eng 
 
I would like to register my strong opposition to the modification request to reduce the 90 parking stalls 
to 40 parking stalls for the 330 Distel Circle property. 
 
Even with 90 parking stalls, there will be significant congestion across all of Distel Circle, overflowing 
onto Distel Drive. Reducing down to 40 parking stalls will result in cars parked on both sides of the road 
on Distel Circle and Distel Drive causing an already bad situation to get exponentially worse. 
 
Attached is a photo taken from Marich Way as I was turning onto Distel Drive. This is what it looks like on 
a typical school morning: cars mixed with bikes (there's no bike lane on Distel Drive). 
 
I am deeply concerned for the safety of the students weaving their bikes and scooters between cars on a 
road that's already quite dangerous. Creating a situation where Distel Drive becomes the overflow 
parking for 330 Distel Circle is a safety disaster in the making. 
 
I urge you all to oppose this measure. Please think of our safety as first and foremost. 
 
Sincerely, 
Omar Dajani 
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Melissa Thurman

From: barbara harriman <barbharriman@hotmail.com>
Sent: Monday, June 24, 2024 8:59 PM
To: Public Comment
Subject: Re: Meeting 6/25/2024 7:00 PM - Consideration of Modification Request of Approval 

Design Review Permit D22-0002

Honorable Los Altos City Council,  
 
While I’m in favor of the affordable housing project at 330 Distel Circle in Los Altos, I’m very much 
against approving the request by the developer to lower the originally approved number of required 
parking spaces for this project. Please deny a request of ANY reduction of parking spaces. 

1.)    You already approved the required number of parking spaces for this project. 

2.)    The justification of the bus system meeting all the transportation needs of our new 
neighbors is unrealistic. I encourage each of you to go to the bus stop nearest to this 
project and ride the bus to your office. Bring your children and drop them off at school 
before going to your office. Continue this exercise with picking your children up and 
returning to 330 Ditsel Circle. Add  stopping at the grocery store on your way “home” 
(330 Distel Circle). Then take into consideration that all the residents of 330 Distel 
Circle who don’t work in Los Altos.    

3.)    This lowering of parking spaces is not a friendly way to welcome the new residents 
of this affordable housing place they will call home. 

4.)    Now take into consideration the residents of homes and other living units near 330 
Disel Circle with all the additional parking in these neighborhoods nearby. You will 
probably be asked by these neighbors to do something to control the parking situation 
as a result of this decision. 

5.)    I believe you will be causing more problems for the city, than solving. 

Please deny this request from the developer. Stick to the approved plan. 

Respectfully, 

Barbara 
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Melissa Thurman

From: Pierre Bedard <pierre@bedard.com>
Sent: Tuesday, June 25, 2024 8:26 AM
To: Public Comment
Subject: Agenda Item #7 - 330 Distel Circle

I am on the Los Altos Library Commission but I am submitting this comment as a 
resident of Los Altos. The following is my personal opinion. 
  
Please study the 330 Distel Circle modification request in more detail before making 
any final decision. Listen to residents who live in this area and take into consideration 
quality of life, increased traffic, and the lack of green space or a park. Everyone wants 
to save money, but is this necessary? 
  
I believe it is to the detriment of Los Altos residents here today, and soon to be in the 
future. 
  
Pierre Bedard, Los Altos resident 
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Melissa Thurman

From: Ellen Dolich <edolich@gmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, June 25, 2024 8:37 AM
To: Public Comment
Subject: Traffic along Marich & Distel Drive. Dated 9/21/21
Attachments: IMG_1121.MOV

Dear Council Members & Mayor Weinberg, 
 
This is my second email in response to the 330 Distel modification request being discussed tonight.  
 
Below is a video taken Sept. 22, 2021, almost 3 years ago showing the amount of congestion & traffic endangering 
our neighborhood & surrounding areas during commute hours, school openings & closings, and other times. 
 
Can you imagine what will happen when 330 Distel Circle, 5150 ECR & the Mountain View developments on the 
opposite side of 5100 ECR are completed?  
 
Reducing parking accommodations & outdoor balcony space is untenable, harming the mental & physical health 
of the residents you wish to serve with affordable housing as well your other constituents who have lived in this 
area for many years. 
 
I urge you NOT to pass this modification. Look instead to solutions such as additional private & public funding 
options or other solutions that do not harm people. 
 
Thank you, 
Ellen Dolich 
5100 El Camino Real #208 
Los Altos  
Video attachment below:  
>  
>  
>  
> Sent from my iPhone 
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Melissa Thurman

From: Monica Waldman <contact.mlw@gmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, June 25, 2024 9:28 AM
To: Public Comment; Jonathan Weinberg; Pete Dailey; Sally Meadows; Neysa Fligor; Lynette 

Lee Eng
Subject: [External Sender]Public Comment Agenda Item 6

Dear Council Members, 
 
I am a 24 year Los Altos resident and a past Commissioner and Chair of the Los Altos Public Arts 
Commission.  In years prior to enacting a Public Art Fee, the Commission was sometimes allocated 
$10,000/year from the General Fund and in some years allocated $0. The current Public Art Fund is used to 
acquire, provide stipends for loans and maintain art as well as provide funding for cultural activities as 
Council's wishes. 
 
During a recent City Council meeting Councilman Pete Dailey said he would like Los Altos to become an Arts 
destination, which I wholeheartedly agree with.  Imagine my dismay when I saw Agenda Item 6 Option #2 from 
the Development Impact Fee and In-Lieu Fee Ordinance & Resolution suggesting reducing or eliminating the 
Public Art Fee, which goes against Councilman Dailey’s Art positive comment.  Many cities in the Bay Area, 
including  Alameda, Belmont, Berkeley, Capitola, Cupertino, Emeryville, Fairfield, Fremont, Los Gatos, Palo 
Alto, Napa,  Oakland, Redwood CIty, Richmond, Sebastopol, San Bruno, San Francisco, San Jose, San 
Mateo, Santa Cruz, Santa Rosa, South San Francisco, Sunnyvale, Walnut Creek, Watsonville and Yountville 
as well as cities all over California have similar Art Fees without feeling the need to cut them for opaque 
reasons. 
 
I ask that the Public Art Fee be left as is.  With eventual higher density of housing within the City, the monies 
can be used to provide artistic and interactive elements in parks, and create cultural events for our future 
residents.  I hope the Council is not so short sighted that they cannot see the future benefit that the Fund can 
provide.  I understand the Hillview Dog Park budget has increased to over seven figures. A City that can afford 
that kind of expenditure for its dogs as well as the staff time required to “make it happen” can surely support 
the Arts.  
 
Monica 
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Melissa Thurman

From: Clarence C <clarence.h.chen@gmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, June 25, 2024 10:07 AM
To: Public Comment
Subject: Agenda # 7 June 25, 2024 council meeting

 
I'm writing to request that the motion to decide on a deviation from submitted plans for the reduction of 
parking at 330 Distel be evaluated alongside the planned green space/park at 745 Distel. 

Originally the developers of 330 proposed 90 parking spaces for this complex, which was approved by 
the City of Los Altos. The developers now propose eliminating 50 parking spaces. This leaves 40 spaces 
for a residential housing complex of 90 units.   At a standard 23' feet length per parking space, this equals 
1,150 linear feet of street parking. 

In a parallel situation with 5150 El Camino, a park was planned for 745 Distel as part of that development 
permit.  There are rumors that a park is no longer part of the plan.  A green space is desperately needed in 
this high density corridor -- the only area that Los Altos is able to build to high density housing. 
 
City Council -- please evaluate the totality of the decisions including the services and green space 
required to support existing and incoming residents.   
 
The burden of incorrect planning should not fall on existing residents in the neighborhood that have 
supported high density and affordable housing. 
 
 
Regards,  Clarence Chen 
743 Casita Way, Los Altos 
 
 
 
 
--  
 
Regards,  Clarence 
M: 650-743-5149 
 
 
 
--  
 
Regards,  Clarence 
M: 650-743-5149 



1

Melissa Thurman

From: Peter Robertson <peter.robertson.1065@gmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, June 25, 2024 9:09 AM
To: Public Comment
Subject: 330 Distel Circle

TWIMC: 
I am a Los Altos resident living near the proposed development at 330 Distel Circle. I am opposed to 
allowing a reduction in the number of parking spaces. This reduction would shortchange the future 
residents of the housing project, as well as negatively impact the neighborhood.  
Yours truly, 
Peter Robertson  



1

Melissa Thurman

From: Mike Proffit <mike.proffit@gmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, June 25, 2024 11:04 AM
To: Public Comment
Subject: Council agenda item #7 6/25/24 comment

Hi. I've been a homeowner and resident of Los Altos since 2015. 
 
I'm writing to express my concern about Agenda item #7 for tonight's City Council 
meeting (June 25, 2024). The council is considering modifications to an approved design 
for construction at 330 Distel Circle for a 90 unit apartment building.  My understanding 
is that after budget cuts at the State level the subsidies expected for this project have 
been decreased, reducing the financial feasibility of the project for the builder. Cost cuts 
proposed include reducing the number of on-site parking spaces from 1 per unit to less 
than .5 per unit. 
 
The council's agenda report on this proposed modification discusses cost savings to the 
developer and compliance with (recently relaxed) State regulations. But I'm not able to 
find a discussion of this proposed change on the surrounding community, especially the 
anticipated effect on street parking.   
 
I ask that the council not rush this decision without adequate review of how parking and 
traffic will be affected. Have there been similar residences built in the area with these 
parking ratios and what was the effect? What is the expected number of cars per unit for 
this construction? Does Distel Circle have adequate space for these cars and/or will 
neighboring businesses allow residential parking in their lots? How might this parking 
issue affect the desirability of the property for prospective residents? 
 
Please continue to take seriously the quality of life concerns for existing and future Los 
Altos citizens as you grapple with the challenges of insufficient housing in our 
community. 
 
Thanks for your consideration. 
 
Michael Proffit 
5100 El Camino Real #310 Los Altos 
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Melissa Thurman

From: Manuel Salazar <manuel@siliconvalleyathome.org>
Sent: Tuesday, June 25, 2024 1:41 PM
To: City Council
Cc: Gabriel Engeland; Melissa Thurman; Nick Zornes; Jon Maginot; Public Comment; 

housing@lwvlamv.org
Subject: Agenda Item 6 - Development Impact and In-Lieu Fees
Attachments: SVH #6 Development Impact Fee Reductions 6_25_24.pdf

Dear Mayor Weinberg and Members of the Los Altos City Council, 
 
We are writing to express our support for the measures proposed under Agenda Item No. 6, focusing on Development 
Impact and In-Lieu Fees. The adoption of this resolution is crucial for supporting the development of affordable housing 
projects and Below Market Rate (BMR) inclusionary units within Los Altos. 
 
A number of neighboring cities have already implemented similar measures with great success: 

 Mountain View: 100% reduction in impact fees for 100% affordable projects and all BMR inclusionary units. 
 Palo Alto: 100% reduction in impact fees for 100% affordable projects and public art fee exemptions for 

inclusionary BMR units. 
 Sunnyvale: 100% reduction in park fees for 100% affordable projects and all BMR inclusionary units, with further 

fee reductions under consideration. 
 San Jose: 50% reduction in park fees for 100% affordable projects and all BMR inclusionary units, with further 

fee reductions under consideration. 
 
These policies have been effective in reducing financial burdens on developers and encouraging the construction of both 
market-rate and affordable housing. We strongly recommend the Council consider a significant reduction of at least 50% 
in all fees for BMR inclusionary units, and a complete exemption for 100% affordable housing projects and BMR 
inclusionary units. 
 
These measures will significantly promote affordable housing development, address the housing crisis, and enhance 
economic growth in Los Altos. 
 
Thank you for your thoughtful consideration. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Regina Celestin Williams 
Executive Director 
 
 
Manuel Salazar 
Housing Planning and Production Associate 
SV@Home 
Pronouns: He/Him 
t.(669)245-6028 
manuel@siliconvalleyathome.org 
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Silicon Valley Is Home. Join our Houser Movement. Become a member! 
350 W Julian St. #5, San Jose, CA 95110 
Website I Facebook I Twitter I LinkedIn 
 



 

  350 W. Julian Street, Building 5, San José, CA 95110 
www.svathome.org  •  info@siliconvalleyathome.org 

 

Via Email 
June 25, 2024 
 
Los Altos City Hall 
1 North San Antonio Road 
Los Altos, CA 94022 
 
RE: Item 6 Development Impact and In-Lieu Fee Reductions  
 
Dear Mayor Weinberg and Members of the Los Altos City Council, 
 
We are writing to express our support for the measures proposed under Agenda 
Item No. 6, focusing on Development Impact and In-Lieu Fees. The adoption of this 
resolution is crucial for supporting the development of affordable housing projects 
and Below Market Rate (BMR) inclusionary units within Los Altos. 
 
A number of neighboring cities have already implemented similar measures with 
great success: 

• Mountain View: 100% reduction in impact fees for 100% affordable 
projects and all BMR inclusionary units. 

• Palo Alto: 100% reduction in impact fees for 100% affordable projects and 
public art fee exemptions for inclusionary BMR units. 

• Sunnyvale: 100% reduction in park fees for 100% affordable projects and 
all BMR inclusionary units, with further fee reductions under consideration. 

• San Jose: 50% reduction in park fees for 100% affordable projects and all 
BMR inclusionary units, with further fee reductions under consideration. 
 

These policies have been effective in reducing financial burdens on developers and 
encouraging the construction of both market-rate and affordable housing. We 
strongly recommend the Council consider a significant reduction of at least 50% in 
all fees for BMR inclusionary units, and a complete exemption for 100% affordable 
housing projects and BMR inclusionary units. 
 
These measures will significantly promote affordable housing development, address 
the housing crisis, and enhance economic growth in Los Altos. 
 
Thank you for your thoughtful consideration. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Regina Celestin Williams 
Executive Director
 

Board of Directors 
 

Shiloh Ballard, Chair 
 

Aubrey Merriman, Vice Chair 
LifeMoves 

 
Andrea Osgood, Treasurer 

Eden Housing 
 

Nevada Merriman, Secretary  
MidPen Housing Corporation 

 
Bob Brownstein 

Working Partnerships USA 
 

Candice Gonzalez 
Sand Hill Property Company 

 
Amie Fishman 

Non-Profit Housing 
Association of Northern CA 

 
Randy Tsuda 
Alta Housing 

 
Steven Yang 

Northern CA LIIF 
 

Javier Gonzalez 
Google 

 
Julie Mahowald 

Housing Trust Silicon Valley 
 

Maria Noel Fernandez 
Working Partnerships USA 

 
Pilar Lorenzana 

Silicon Valley Community 
Foundation 

 
Poncho Guevara 

Sacred Heart Community 
Service 

  
Chris Neale 

The Core Companies 
 

Victor Vasquez 
SOMOS Mayfair 

 
Staff                   

Regina Celestin Williams 
        Executive Director 

 

http://www.svathome.org/
mailto:info@siliconvalleyathome.org


County of Santa Clara  

Office of Supportive Housing 
  

150 W. Tasman Street, San Jose, CA 95134 

(408) 278-6400 Main 

(669) 220-1444 Fax 
  

 
 

 

Board of Supervisors: Sylvia Arenas, Cindy Chavez, Otto Lee, Susan Ellenberg, S. Joseph Simitian      

County Executive: James R. Williams 

June 25, 2024 
 
Nick Zornes 
Assistant City Manager 
City of Los Altos 
1 North San Antonio Road, 
Los Altos, CA 94022 
 
Re:  Development Modification Request – 330 Distel Circle 
 
Dear Mr. Zornes: 
 
Please accept this letter regarding EAH Housing’s Modification Request of Approved Design Review Permit 
(D22-0002) and Conditional Use Permit (CUP22-001) for the proposed affordable housing development at 
330 Distel Circle (Modification Request). 
 
The County of Santa Clara Office of Supportive Housing’s (OSH)’s mission is to increase the supply of housing 
and supportive housing that is affordable and available to extremely low income and/or special needs 
households. In furtherance of this mission, OSH partners with cities, other local agencies, residents, and the 
affordable and supportive housing community to significantly address the housing needs of the community’s 
poorest and most vulnerable residents.  
 
The County is working with the City of Los Altos (City) to support the development of affordable housing at 
330 Distel Circle, as described in our joint Memorandum of Understanding (MOU), dated January 28, 2021.  
Through this MOU, the Los Altos City Council and the County Board of Supervisors approved a framework for 
a City and County collaboration to develop an affordable housing project with a minimum of 90 units.   

 
Since the project’s approval, EAH Housing has been actively applying for various funding sources, however, 
the project still has a significant funding gap.  On May 21, 2024, the County’s Board of Supervisors approved 
an additional $10 million towards the project, bringing the County’s total contribution to ±$16 million 
(including land).  EAH Housing is proposing the Modification Request to further reduce the project’s financing 
gap. 

 
The County recognizes the impact this project will have, and we are committed to supporting the City of Los 
Altos to further our shared goals of creating much needed affordable housing.  
 
Sincerely,  

 
 
 

Natalie Monk 
Housing and Community Development Division Manager  
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Melissa Thurman

From: Debra Peterson <debratpeterson@gmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, June 25, 2024 11:41 AM
To: Public Comment
Subject: City Council Meeting (6/25/24) Agenda Item #7

City Council Members, 
 
Please examine further the request to modify parking at 330 Distel Circle before making another 
decision.  It is my understanding that the developers originally proposed 90 parking spaces for this 
complex, which was approved by the City of Los Altos. As a result of funding cuts and to make up the 
difference in construction and operational costs, the developers now propose eliminating 50 parking 
spaces. This leaves 40 spaces for a residential housing complex of 90 units. This seems excessive to me. 
The residents and businesses in the area should not have to accept excessive overflow parking from 
future residents of this complex. Also, the immediate area has heavy traffic due to students 
walking/biking/driving to the local high school.  The safety of all should be considered. Many residents 
support the high density and affordable housing law, but adequate parking for each unit (in this case 1 
per) is necessary. 
 
Debra Peterson 
Casita & Marich Way 
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Melissa Thurman

From: carol little <morrist03@yahoo.com>
Sent: Tuesday, June 25, 2024 12:09 PM
To: Public Comment; City Council
Subject: Item 7

June 25, 2024 
Item 7 
 
Dear City Council, 
 
I am writing this email as a resident, not as a PARC commissioner. 
 
I have followed the 330 Distal Lane project. 
I am opposed to the requested changes. If the project needs more money, the City needs to step up and provide it. 
Removing parking places is a mistake. People who may have been formerly unhoused and living in their vehicles need their vehicles nearby. 
Also, people need their cars for work and other basic needs. I know the goal is to have folks use more public transportation. I also recognize 
that the El Camino corridor is one of the main areas in the South Bay where public transportation is more effective. However, if a parent or 
caregiver is managing grocery shopping and children, they need to have the convenience many of the rest of us have, of being near their 
homes when they park. 
This is common courtesy when planning a project for people to enjoy a high quality of life. 
 
It is wrong that more often than not, poor folks get the short end of amenities such as parks, balconies, parking, and so on. 
 
Please, do not approve these changes. Instead, find a better solution that helps to improve the quality of life for those who will live in the 
building. 
Let’s be the leaders when trying to be of service to others.  
 
Thank you for considering this request. 
Teresa Morris 
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Melissa Thurman

From: carol little <morrist03@yahoo.com>
Sent: Tuesday, June 25, 2024 11:53 AM
To: Public Comment
Subject: Item 6

June 25, 2024, 
Dear City Council, 
Re: Item 6 
 
I am writing this email as a resident, not as a commissioner.  
 
A quick email, as I cannot be there in person, to ask that you keep the dollars flowing into our City. 
We do not need to incentivize developers, at the cost of residents getting much needed art and parks. 
The paltry amount of money the developer would save is insignificant to them, but means much to our City. 
As Council Member Daily noted, he’d like Los Altos to be an arts destination. That cannot happen if we lack the funds to make it happen. 
Also, we need more parks. Many more. As denser developments go in, we will need someplace to children, adults, and even dogs, to go out for 
a breath of fresh air. 
Los Altos is known for beautiful parks and beautiful art. We need to not only maintain that image, but grow it. 
 
Just say no to incentivizing while likely diminishing quality of life in Los Altos. 
 
 
Thank you. 
Teresa Morris 
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Melissa Thurman

From: Pietra Buelow <pbuelow@msn.com>
Sent: Tuesday, June 25, 2024 4:04 PM
To: Public Comment
Cc: Pete Dailey; Jonathan Weinberg; Neysa Fligor; Sally Meadows; Lynette Lee Eng
Subject: Jardin drive

Dear council members, 
I am writing to express my concerns over the Jardin redesign project and neighboring street parking issue. These are two 
issues that have not been adequately addressed. 
 
1. Jardin drive - while there have been many meetings and outreach, the general consensus is that the redesign 
proposed by the complete street commission is not the best solution, however due to time constraints this proposed 
design was pushed through. This design is unsafe, based on incomplete road studies and observations, and not in line 
with the neighborhood aesthetic or the safe streets mandates.  Please don’t spend MORE money on another poor 
design and reconsider approving the proposed repaving.  It would be more appropriate to return Jardin Drive to its 
previous state (2020) while in-depth safety and usage studies can be made, including a parking solution.  Also note, 
there have been red cones along Jardin for nearly a full year, BFIGHT RED CONES. Very unsightly and they don’t seem to 
serve any purpose.  Please have these removed.   
 
2.  Parking — the side streets that feed into Jardin drive are heavily impacted by student parking during the school year 
(Panchita, Los Ninos, Distel, Casita).  This is partly due to construction on the LAHS campus that reduced the on campus 
parking, but also a result of no parking zones on several other neighboring streets. The parking issue MUST be corrected 
and be equitable for all neighboring streets.  Either add “no parking” for all side streets, or remove it from existing areas. 
 
Please don’t assume the problem has been properly addressed, as far as I’m aware the issues exist today and the 
proposed changes will not do anything to correct the traffic and safety issues along Jardin and the neighboring streets.  
Do not approve the paving project for Jardin and address the parking issue ASAP.  
 
Thank you,  
Pietra Buelow 
Los Ninos Way 
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Melissa Thurman

From: Pedro Sobrino <sobrino@me.com>
Sent: Tuesday, June 25, 2024 4:11 PM
To: Public Comment
Subject: 330 Distel Parking Modification 

Dear City Council Members, I’m a Los Altos resident of living on 323 Marich Way very close to the 330 Distel 
proposed low income housing development. I am very concerned about the developers proposal for 330 
Distel requesting they eliminate 50 parking spaces from the 90 spaces already approved. I do not like the idea 
of using our streets for parking for this large complex. They should proceed with the approved plans or scale 
back to only 40 units so the parking available will match the number of units being built. Even the 90 parking 
spaces in the original plan will not suffice, as these units will have multiple residents in each living quarters. 
There is no space for visitors staying in the complex. Parking should be added not taken away. In addition, 
garbage pick up will be hindered by having the streets filled with cars. Safe school routes will be impacted 
with cars parked on the street hindering visibility for children walking or biking to school. Street sweeping will 
also be affected by having cars parked on the street and we will have more noise on our streets. Please 
consider these facts as you contemplate the developer’s proposal. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Pedro Sobrino  
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